
 

 
 
 
 

 
The fire alarm went off today during an experiment in a science class. Everyone 
evacuated and returned to the school only when it was clear there was no fire. 
The fire brigade inspected the science lab for us. It was explained to students 
that it was a false alarm and that the school is a safe place. The parents of 
younger students may want to reinforce the message at home tonight. 
 

 
The data protection law in Norway changed on 25 May 2018 and we have 
systems in place to comply with the new requirements. Please contact us at 
post@gjovikis.no if you would like to receive a copy of our privacy policy. It 
aims to give you information on how GIS collects and processes your personal 
data, including any data you may provide through our website when you 
submit an application for a school place or sign up for a trial day. The privacy 
policy also outlines how we may use information that we obtain about you and 
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your child when they are enrolled in GIS, when you do business with us as a 
client of GIS, an employee or other person. 
 
It is important that the personal data we hold about you is accurate and 
current. Please keep us informed if your personal data changes during your 
relationship with us. 
 

 
Please note that we have reviewed our provision of SFO for next academic 
year. It is important that the cost generated by SFO does not affect the school 
budget in any way at the risk of the school losing its license. Please find 
attached an application form for next academic year. All families with children 
in next academic year´s Grade 1-4 who apply by 8 June 2018 are guaranteed a 
place SFO. All places will be confirmed by the end of June 2018. 
 
 

 
Please note that tomorrow (Wednesday, 30th May) is the last day of clubs this 
academic year. If you require SFO on the remaining Wednesdays this year, 
please contact Ms. Shalaginova at sfo@gjovikis.no  
 

 
If you have any questions about the matters below, please contact the relevant 
person: 
 
Invoices   Leif Olav Thoresen leif.olav.thoresen@gjovikis.no  
 
Taxi  (GIS)  Dennis Wanda dennis.wanda@gjovikis.no  
 
Taxi/bus  Ingrid Raasholm ingrid.raasholm@gjovik.kommune.no  
(Kommune) 

School support contact details 
 
 

CLUBS END TOMORROW 

SFO next year 

mailto:sfo@gjovikis.no
mailto:leif.olav.thoresen@gjovikis.no
mailto:dennis.wanda@gjovikis.no
mailto:ingrid.raasholm@gjovik.kommune.no


 
School nurse Monica Iren          Monica.Raudi-Satran@gjovik.kommune.no  

Raudi-Sætran  
 
Swimming  Ragnar Görögh ragnar.gorogh@gjovikis.no  
     
SFO    Marina Shalaginova sfo@gjovikis.no  
 
 

 
 
Grade Date 

Grade 1 31.05.18 
07.06.18 
14.06.18 

 

Swimming timetable 
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